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 Traffic Switches 

Northbound and Southbound I-25 Impacts  
 

As part of the I-25/Cimarron Interchange Design-Build project traffic impacts on northbound and southbound I-25 
will be required to set barrier, restripe and pave for the I-25 traffic switches. Here is the anticipated schedule: 

 
Southbound I-25 Traffic Switch:  
Full Overnight Closure of Southbound I-25 and Southbound On- and Off Ramps 

• Southbound I-25 will be closed between Bijou Street and Nevada Avenue/Tejon Street for southbound 
traffic shift. 

o Wednesday, Oct. 19 from 10 p.m. to 5 a.m. 
o Detour Bijou Street to Nevada Avenue (refer to middle map below). 

• Southbound I-25 on-and off-ramps will be closed  at US 24/Cimarron Street for southbound traffic 
switch. 

o Wednesday, Oct. 19 from 9 p.m. to 5 a.m.	
  
o Southbound I-25 on-ramp detoured via Nevada Avenue (refer to map on left below); 

southbound I-25 off-ramp detoured via Bijou Street to Nevada Avenue (refer to map on right 
below). 

	
  

 
Northbound I-25 Traffic Switch:  
Full Overnight Closures of Northbound I-25 and Full Weekend Closure of Northbound I-25 On-Ramp  
	
  

• Northbound I-25 will be closed between Nevada Avenue/Tejon Street and Bijou Street to construct the 
new northbound lanes. 

o Friday night, Oct. 21, Saturday night, Oct. 22 and Sunday night, Oct. 23 from 10 p.m. to 6 
a.m. 

o Detour Nevada Avenue to Bijou Street (refer to map on right below). 
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• Full weekend closure of northbound I-25 on-ramp from Cimarron Street/US 24 to construct the new 

northbound lanes.  
o Starting Friday, Oct. 21 at 9 p.m. to 5 a.m., Monday, Oct. 24. 
o Detour southbound I-25 to Nevada/Tejon to northbound I-25 or Nevada Avenue to Bijou Street 

(refer to map on left below).  
o Northbound I-25 will be restricted to two through lanes between Nevada Avenue/Tejon Street 

and Bijou on Saturday, Oct. 22 and Sunday, Oct 23 from 6 a.m. to 10 p.m. to construct the new 
northbound lanes. For the safety of the traveling public the speed limit will be reduced to 45 
mph. 

o On Monday morning, Oct. 24 the northbound I-25 off-ramp deceleration lanes to US 
24/Cimarron Street will be shifted further south than the previous location (approximately a 
half-mile). 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

To ensure safety of the traveling public and construction crews, as well as quality work, these closures 
are required. The I-25/Cimarron project team coordinates schedules with the City and adjacent 
construction projects to minimize impacts the traveling public. This is another milestone for the project 
because on Monday morning, motorists will be driving on new/permanent southbound I-25 pavement and 
the new I-25 bridge 
 
Project website: www.codot.gov/projects/i25cimarronDB 
Project hotline: 719-302-6781      
Sign up for project updates by emailing: dot_i25cimarron@state.co.us  
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